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From The Desk Of:
Dr. Madeline Negrón

Dear Hill Regional Career High School Parents,

I would like to begin by thanking you for taking time from your busy Saturday morning/afternoon or Monday evening schedule to attend our orientation session.  I hope you had an opportunity to learn key information relevant to your student’s success this upcoming year.  

I would like to introduce you to a few new members of our staff.  We are very happy to welcome Mr. Steve Ciarcia to the administrative team.  Mr. Ciarcia comes to us with a wealth of experience having worked at Wilbur Cross High School.  He will be working closely with freshmen and junior students.  A group of enthusiastic teachers will be joining us as well.   Mrs. Moira Cotlier-Cassell will be joining the English Department where she will be teaching primarily freshmen and juniors.  Mr. Wes Alwang will be joining the Math Department, Ms. Gretchen Gurr will be joining the History Department, and Ms. Jennifer Theiss will be joining the Science Department.  They will all be teaching our freshmen.  Mr. Terence McTague will also be joining the Science Department where he will be working primarily with sophomores.  Mr. William Douglas Cotto will be joining our Business Department and Ms. Brendaliz Quiñones will be working in our Resource Department.  Mr. Anthony Verderame and Mrs. Bonnie Videira-DiCocco will be joining our Physical Education Department.  Miss. Michelle Esteves will be joining our Guidance Department where she will be supporting primarily our freshmen class.  We are happy and honored to have this new dynamic team of educators joining us as we clearly realize that their skills sets and commitment to the profession will only strengthen our faculty. 

We are very excited about our plans for the 2013-14 academic school years.  Our plans include increasing the academic rigor in every classroom.  As part of that rigor, we will be implementing the new Common Core curriculum in grades 9 and 10.  We will also be focusing on raising the effectiveness of our Advisory Program.  By establishing and fostering a positive relationship with every student, we hope to support every student in their academic, career, social, and emotional development.  We will also be launching the Capstone Project requirement.  The Capstone Project is a large and comprehensive learning experience that will allow students to demonstrate a range of skills they have learned throughout their time at Career High School.  It will culminate into a project which they will then present to a panel of teachers to demonstrate their mastery of the 21st century competencies.  In addition, we will also be working on establishing better mechanisms to allow for student input such as greater engagement of our Student Government and the establishment of a Principal’s Council.  

With your continued support, we hope to have a productive and rewarding school year.  You can offer your support in various ways.  It could be as simple as making sure that your son/daughter attends school each and every day prepared to learn and/or reviewing his/her academic progress by checking frequently with your child or with his/her teachers.  This year, you may continue to do so by calling or emailing your teachers or counselor; but you could also take full advantage of a new technology tool, PowerSchool Parent Portal. This tool will allow you to monitor your student’s progress.  The district’s office will be supplying you with log-in information fairly soon.  You can also offer your support by participating in our Parent Teacher Organization.  We are always welcome for more helping hands! 

We are all looking forward to working closely with you to support your child in meeting his/her goals.

PTSO
 Parent Liaison, Vernetta Smith 

(Parent Teacher Student Organization)
 A warm welcome to all of our new and returning families!  As always, the PTSO is really looking forward to working collaboratively with the Principal and staff in a joint effort to keep parents informed and students engaged.  

During our PTSO meetings/workshops we want you to share your ideas, suggestions, volunteer and participate as often as you can.  Our goal is to create a non-judgmental, inclusive environment for you and your student(s). Please don't be shy about joining the PTSO/committees - and its okay if you can't make every meeting, join us when you can. 
The agenda will be available to PTSO members (via email/newsletter). Membership only cost $5.00 per family per year.  Meetings will be held on alternating days at alternating times in an effort to accommodate different work schedules.  We understand the demand on all parents – so- anytime shared with the Parent Organization and/or in school would be very much appreciated 
Also, we currently have several vacant seats on the executive board and on committees that were previously held by parent of the class of 2013 seniors. We would love to have you fill those seats with your enthusiasm, fresh ideas and creativity. Remember fill in where you can! Please share your gifts, talents and suggestions for any educational & informational workshops and fundraising activities. For information or to volunteer please call me in the parent room @ 203-946-5845. 
Thank you in advance for your support.

Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.  - Helen Adams Keller

GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

All counselors are located in the 1st fl guidance suite. Counselors assist students by last name and grade.  Our new Counselor, Ms. Esteves will only see 9th grade students. 

Ms. Drummond - Grades 10 – 12

A – L    (946-5845 – EX 3109)
Ms. Aronoff - Grades 10 – 12

M – Z (946-5845 – EX 3131)
Ms. Esteves - Grade 9

946-5845 – EX 3108

Secretary - Ms. Washington – Ext. 3116 

In September counselors will be meeting with seniors to discuss post secondary options as well as to verify complete and accurate transcripts. All seniors will be signed up to take the SAT Reasoning Test or SAT Subject Tests during the November test date. Through their advisories, seniors will be introduced to the Naviance college application process.

On October 16th all students in grades 9-11 will take the PSAT during the school day.

CAPSTONE 
With the approval of the Educational Leadership Team and the School planning and Management Team, Capstone was instituted as a graduation requirement for the class of 2014.

A capstone project is a large and comprehensive learning experience that allows students to demonstrate a range of skills they have learned throughout their time at Career.  The project will take place over two marking-periods, under the guidance of a teacher.  The project will culminate with a presentation to a panel of teachers.  

Capstone requirements as they are written are:  a proposal, a presentation, and a journal.  The senior class was given a Capstone manual which will guide them through the process and lay out a timeline for fulfilling these requirements.  

If you have any questions that were not answered during Orientation please call your child (s) guidance counselor and/or administrator.

CHET SCHOLARSHIP INFO 
If you are a high school senior, you have a chance to win a CHET Advance Scholarship. You could be one of 200 students in CT to receive a $2,500 college scholarship. Starting September 16th apply online at www.chetadvance.com. Deadline to apply is October 4th.
CAREER SERVICE/BOOTS! News

Welcome!!  Eve King, Dream Director-Future Project 

The Future Project is a national program that places a “Dream Director” full time into high schools to support students in pursuing their passions. This year, Eve King will be at Career to help students build their own Future Projects, whether within the school or in the New Haven community. Previously, Ms. King has worked as a college counselor and track coach at a high school in Washington DC. She has some experience putting dreams in action, including running track at Yale, graduating with a degree in graphic design, being an advocate for young leaders, and teaching herself to juggle. 

eve.king@futureproject.org 

Applications Available September 9th Application Deadline October 4th 

BOOST! Service Corp Member 

(Activities Coordinator) 

Although I am originally from Beirut, Lebanon, I was born and raised in Saudi Arabia and have lived in Bahrain, Canada, and the United States. I have an undergraduate and Master's degree in Sociology and I am interested in the social sciences, international politics, and religious studies. I enjoy hiking, reading, traveling, and working with arts and crafts. I am very excited about joining Hill Regional Career High School this academic year and I look forward to working with students to create and develop programs that enliven them. Come visit me in the BOOST! /Career Services Office- I will arrive on September 16th, 2013 

Heads up… Look out for the following programs: 

9th and 10th grade students interested in Science – Apply Now! 

Evolutions Program @ the Yale Peabody Museum 
Science Activities, College Prep, Lab Internships, Earn School Credit and Field Trips.   Applications due September 15th 
Visit www.peabody.yale.edu to apply 

Or visit Mrs. Huckabey for an application 

Staff, Parents and Students 
Find out more information about additional opportunities offered this school year @ The BOOST! Fair 
September 25th, 2013 – Meet the Teacher Night @ 5:30 pm 

BOOST! United Way, Boys and Girls Club, Higher Heights, New Haven Promise, and much more! 

· Higher Heights Youth Empowerment 
Students interested in College Counseling, SAT & PSAT Test Prep, Scholarship and Financial Aid Planning as well as much more- visit www.higherheightsyouth.com
There is limited space – applications are available online. 

Also, look out for more details information about the SAT Prep course coming to Hill Regional Career High School this winter. 
· [image: image3.emf] 

Solar Youth Leadership Opportunities are available with local organization Solar Youth this October. Students can apply for Green Job Internships as well as Youth Educator Internships. Students will serve as Green Job Apprentices and learn skills to improve the community with green projects or act as a role model assisting younger students with hands on environmental activities within the community. 

Visit www .solaryouth.org for updates and details. See Mrs. Huckabey for more information. 
· Big Brothers and Big Sisters -

Will return in October 2013- Returning “Bigs” and students who are interested in becoming a “Big” brother or sister to a student at John Martinez School or Truman School inquire in the Career Services /BOOST! Office – Mrs. Huckabey
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Sign up to be a NEW tutor in the fall!

 You can have a hand in shaping the life of a young learner. We're in great need of more adult tutors for our fall session. To volunteer, contact keri@newhavenreads.org 

SAVE THE DATE
New Haven Reads Grand Reopening
Sunday, October 6 | 1:00-4:00 pm
Come see our new space for yourself! 

Community Book Bank, Inc
45 Bristol Street  

New Haven, Connecticut 06511
(203) 752-1923
THE PARENT INSTITUTE
Useful article from the Parent Institute Newsletter: Helping Students Learn

Tips Families can use to help students do better in school http://www.parent-institute.com/pdf-samples/hb7e-0711.pdf
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Click the link below to Like us on Facebook: @


�HYPERLINK "https://www.facebook.com/" \l "!/pages/Hill-Regional-Career-HS-PTSO/572794849412299"��Hill Regional Career HS PTSO�














[HRCHS Mission Statement


The mission of Career is to prepare all of our students to become productive members of their own community and a global society by providing an educational environment that establishes rigorous standards of academic performance with a focus on health and business.  We encourage students to maximize their potential by promoting critical and creative thinking, developing technological competence and fostering respect for a diverse and changing world.  These goals are the shared responsibility commitment of the staff, faculty, students, parents and community


Academic Expectations - students will:


Write using Standard English for a variety of purposes and audiences- and 


Read actively and critically for a variety of purposes. 


Use academic knowledge and information to think critically, problem solve, and make decisions.  Select and apply the tools of technology to improve personal and professional productivity. 


Effectively communicate using a variety of methods.


Social & Civil Expectations - students will: 


Develop an awareness of behavior that promotes a healthy and responsible lifestyle. 


Provide service to the greater community. 


Demonstrate an appreciation for diverse cultures. 


Exhibit positive communication and collaboration within the school and regional community


Exhibit respect for themselves and others. 


Panthers’ PRIDE: (Career’s Code of Conduct establishes the following)


Preparedness (Be ready to learn), 


Respect (Treat yourself and others the way you want to be treated), 


Integrity (Exercise honesty and character), 


Discipline (Maintain focus, motivation and self control), and 


Excellence (Strive to be at your best) 


 


Please make sure you and your student have received a copy of the 2013 Student Handbook
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Parent University New Haven


New Haven Families: SAVE THE DATE


Join Hundreds of NHPS Parents for a Day of 


FREE Workshops!


Saturday, November 2, 2013


Gateway Community College


20 Church Street New Haven, CT


For more information visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.punh.org" �www.punh.org�


Call (203) 497-7055 English – Spanish (203-497-7056





 PowerSchool and Naviance are here and we will have full access to both of these student support tools starting this school year.  For those of you who missed Parent Training during Orientation – the PTSO will hold another training session in October.  Date to be announced! 


Your PowerSchool parent access codes will be sent home.








Upcoming Events and Deadlines
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Welcome: New Haven Health Dept. 


PHYSICAL EXAMINATION REQUIREMENTS


Your child will not be allowed to attend school until you provide the required Health records to the New Haven Health Department. 


Grades 7 and 10 Current school year physical





College Representatives @ Career


It’s that time of the year again! A morning with destiny! Below please view a list of colleges that will be visiting us in the month of September


 University of St. Joseph @ 9:30am Tuesday, September  8th


Delaware State University @ 11:00am Friday, September 11th 


SCSU


Tuesday, October � HYPERLINK "https://owa.new-haven.k12.ct.us/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx" \t "_blank" �8th @ 9:30am� 


Newbury College


Friday, October � HYPERLINK "https://owa.new-haven.k12.ct.us/owa/redir.aspx?C=vZ9NhzWXJ0KPsN9rxjor0_IZQeu8gdAI5aAfjBOUurE2rXI20HzC7EnMNBPvARUAJxczgu2xyJw.&URL=mailto%3a11th%4011am" \t "_blank" �11th @ 11am�


Post University


Monday, October � HYPERLINK "https://owa.new-haven.k12.ct.us/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx" \t "_blank" �21st @ 9:30am�


RPI


Wednesday, Oct. � HYPERLINK "https://owa.new-haven.k12.ct.us/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx" \t "_blank" �23rd @ 12:15pm�


Both sessions will be held in the guidance suite.  See Ms. Washington to register.








�


Applications Available September 9th 


Application Deadline October 4th 


The Youth @ Work Year- Round program does not have an open application process for students. Students must be referred to the program by an approved year-round worksite. Applications outside the referral process will not be denied, but kept on file. 


Students for More Information - visit http://www.cityofnewhaven.com/mayor/youth@work.asp 





PSAT - October 16th all students in grades 9-11 will take the PSAT




















New Haven Public Schools


Escuelas Públicas de New Haven


10-Month Calendar - Calendario de 10 meses





2013-2014 


Labor Day


Día del Trabajo  -  Sept. 2 �
New Year’s Day


Día de Año Nuevo – Jan/Enero 1 �
�
Rosh Hashanah   -  Sept. 5,6 �
Three King’s Day


Dia de Reyes  -  Jan/Enero 6 �
�
Columbus Day


Día de la Raza/Descubrimiento de América - Oct. 14 �
M.L. King’s Birthday


Natalicio de M.L. King – Jan /Enero 20 �
�
Veteran’s Day


Día de los Veteranos – Nov. 11 �
February Recess


Receso de Febrero - Feb. 17-21 �
�
Thanksgiving Recess


Receso de Acción de Gracias – Nov. 28, 29 �
April Recess


Receso de Abril – April/Abril 14-18 �
�
Christmas Recess


Receso Navideño – Dec/Dic. 23-31 �
Memorial Day


Día de la Recordación – May 26 �
�









MEET THE TEACHER NIGHT & BOOST!/Community Fair


Wednesday, September 25, 2013


5:30 – 7:30PM


Fair starts @ 5:30





�


Hill Regional Career Magnet High School


PARENT NEWSLETTER
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